
0 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

  Election time is still here,  

We will be voting at the 

 June meeting,  
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 2017-2018 Club Officers 

President:  

Gene Honeycutt 

423-312-6972 

Vice President:  

Guy Leolich 

423-258-2255 

Treasurer: 

Janice Hawkins 

423-581-1656 

Secretary: Judy Hopkins 

423-312-5892 

Chaplain & Public Relations: 

Gene Honeycutt 

423-312-6972 

 

SICK AND SYMPATHY 

 

 

Jack Hawkins 

OUR SERVICE MEN AND 

WOMEN 

 

 



FUN RUN: 

POKER RUN: Was a blast!   

So, people showed up at Good ole Days and we had 5 stations gamers were to find 

and draw a card.  Now we all think we know all the classic cars in town, however 

there are some that do not belong to our club.  That did not stop Marie, she was 

managing a station and she just waved on any and every classic car she saw!!!  

Johnny said he had a good time out running all the old people. (now according to 

my calculations he was not first back) Door prizes were won by Judy B., Theresa R., and Larry B.     The 

GRAND PRIZE with the best hand was won by Dixie B.!!!!  I must say it was fun.  Good food, Good fun, Good 

People!! 

  There is a Picnic in the Park scheduled for June 22, 2018 

at Cherokee Park beginning at 3:00 pm. 

 

The Hamblen county car club organized in the summer of 2002.  We are a non-profit corporation dedicated to the 

promotion of a safe, family-oriented enjoyment of Classic and Custom cars and trucks through club camaraderie, 

monthly meetings and scheduled special events.  HCCC meets on the third Tuesday of each month, except December, at 

Golden Corral in Morristown.  Come at 6:00PM for dinner and our meetings begin at 7:00PM.  Club membership is open 

to persons 16 or older who are interested in classic cars and trucks.  Dues are $25.00 annually, payable on Sept 1st.  

Cruise “N”ews is the official publication of the HCCC and is printed and distributed electronically monthly.  All news 

articles, photographs, and items of interest are welcome for consideration for publication, subject to editing.  

Submission deadlines the first Tuesday of each month.  If you would like to receive a newsletter by mail or email, please 

let me know. Thank you, Evie Valentine (evelynvalentine57@gmail.com) 

If you just want to make someones day, this is 

for you!!!! 

“Memory Lane” Cruise-In on Friday May 11 from 5:30-7:30 

Recency Retirement Village Cruise in meet at Regency 

Retirement Center on May 11, 2018 from 5:30 to 7:30. 739 

East 2nd North Street. 

No prizes, No Discounts, just a chance to make some pretty wonderful Folks 

Happy!!! 

 

 

 

 

Check our website 

Hamblenccc.com 

 

mailto:evelynvalentine57@gmail.com


Hamblen County Car Club Minutes          April 17, 2018 

The Hamblen County Car Club was called to order Tuesday, April 17, 2018 at the Golden Corral by President, Gene 

Honeycutt.  Thirty-nine (39) members were in attendance.  Gene Honeycutt led the group in prayer. 

Don McGinnis made motion, seconded by David Sawyer to approve the March minutes as published.  Motion carried. 

Janice Hawkins gave the treasurers’ report.  The end of March balance is $17,927.20 with three current items to pay. 

This report was accepted with a motion by Wayne Musick and a second from Tony Hayes. 

President’s Remarks:  Gene Honeycutt reminded members about upcoming events including the Butch Grooms 

Memorial car show and the show for Kingswood Home for children. He has checked prices on a memorial bench for 

Serenity House.  The cost should be approximately $150.  The remainder of the $500 allocation can be given directly to 

the Serenity House.  

 Gene stated that nominations for officers will take place at the May meeting with the election in June.  

 He also reported on shirts and hats.  He thinks the club will order the shirts as well as 48 hats with half (24) of them 

having “member” embroidered on the back.  The other 24 could be sold.  Cost will be $10 per hat, $11 if embellished 

with the word “member.”  

 Gene told members of the new inverter/battery that has been put on the trailer which will be much quieter than the old 

generator. 

William Bailey showed members a set of Craftsman tools and said there is also an air compressor that has been donated 

to auction at the upcoming Butch Grooms Memorial car show.  

After learning of the death of Robert Russell’s sister, Mr. Honeycutt asked the club about a memorial donation.  Mark 

Hughes made a motion, seconded by Tim Robinson, to donate $100 to the Morristown Humane Society.  Motion carried. 

 Vice President’s Remarks:  Guy Leolich said we had a fabulous turn-out for the first cruise-in with several cars from 

other counties. He has made the web site more mobile friendly.  Old web sites and Facebook pages are mostly deleted 

now.  He asked members to see Ted Kalagain about volunteering to keep the trailer during the cruise-ins.   

Events Coordinator: Jean Malott said the Poker Run has been rescheduled for April 28.  Everyone participating should be 

at Good Ole Days to register between 10:00 and 10:30. Members may eat there that day after the event for 50% off, 

excluding alcohol. They will also donate 20% of their May Monday night sales to the car club.  Jean encouraged 

members to participate in a meet at Regency Retirement Center on May 11, 2018 from 5:30 to 7:30. There is also a 

Picnic in the Park scheduled for June 22, 2018 at Cherokee Park beginning at 3:00 pm. 

Trailer Ads: Gene Honeycutt said there are only 3-4 spots left on the trailer for new ads. 

 Other:  Members were reminded to get an application on any new member.  There is a member list in the trailer. 

Panhandlers at the cruise-ins were discussed.  There is a community event on June 23 – a school bus will be parked 

somewhere close to Merchants Green hoping to be filled with donated school supplies.  The Witt car show has been 

rescheduled for June 2, 2018.   

No additional old business or new business was introduced.  Lucky winners for the Golden Corral dinners were Gwen 

Hughes and Don McGinnis.  Meeting adjourned. 

 Respectfully submitted by Judy Hopkins, Secretary 

 
 
 
 



Presidents Letter 

With one month of cruise-ins already behind us it looks like it is going 

to be a great year. Everyone seems to be really enjoying themselves. 

This month is going to give us an opportunity to do several things 

within our community. First of all, we have the chance to give some of 

our senior citizens a chance to look back in time through our vehicles 

at the Regency Retirement Village on the 11th with a cruise there for 

their Memory Lane Cruise in from 5:30 to 7:30. I hope everyone will 

take the time to stop by. We also have the chance to help Kingswood 

on the 19th of May with a show and craft display there on the grounds 

in Bean Station. Even though we don’t really have any part in putting 

it on I do hope that everyone will come out and support Dan in his 

effort to help with the success and support of Kingswood.  

Don’t Forget about our meeting on the 15th. We will nominate our 

officer candidates for the upcoming year starting in July. WE will vote 

on them at our June meeting. As agreed at our last meeting I have 

ordered 48 ball caps for our members and to sell. The caps for 

members will have Member embroidered on the back. Hopefully they 

will be ready by the middle of the month. Marie Yount’s sister is 

making them for us. The plain ones will be $10.00 and the Member 

ones will be $11.00. The member hats will be at cost and we will sell 

the regular caps to the public for a small profit. 

We have several new members who have joined and a few who have 

brought their membership up to date since in the last month. To the 

new members I say “Welcome” to the ones returning I say “Welcome 

Back”.  

Hope to see everyone at The Regency Retirement Village on the 11th 

and at our Cruise-ins. See “you all” down the road.  

  
Gene 
  



For Sale: 

1969 Super Sport El-Camino 

Small block Engine 

33,000 miles  $3500.00  

Also has 2 large block engines 

Will sale with car for $4500.00 

Bobby Jarnagin 865-773-3663 

and 

1981 Pontiac Trans AM  

Factory T Tops Factory 

Air Power windows and locks  

301 Engine – Auto Trans 

1 Set of Gold Snowflake Rims 

1 Set of Red Snowflake Rims 

 weather stripping, seat belts 

 set of Grill cover for Fog Lights 

Tony Headrick 865-983-2477 

 

Club officer elections  

will be held at the June meeting:   

We will be looking for nominees in May ! 

Shawn Ray 

Hubert Davis 
License plate Trade Show 

Saturday May 19th  8:00AM – 3:00PM  

Talley-Ward Building    

324 South James Street  

Morristown, TN 37813    Beside East High School 

 (Johnny Denton 423-231-1068)  



 

Calendar of events: 

May 8: Benefit Cruise In for Muscle Car Ministries  6PM-8:30PM at KRAMER JEWELRY 

May 11:  Memory Lane Cruise IN  5:30- 7:30 Regency Retirement Village 739 E. 2nd N Street, Morristown. 

May 12: HCCC Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

May 15: Car club meeting at Golden Corral, 6:00 for eatin and & 7:00 for meetin 
May 19: License Plate Trade Show 8:00AM -3:00PM (Johnny Denton 423-231-2612) 

May 19: Cruisin for Kingswood: 8AM – 3PM 160 Wachtel Road, Bean Station Pre reg. $15 (by May 1 ) $20 day of show.  

100 awards, door prizes, food. Reg until 11:30 awards at 3:00. ALL Proceeds go to Kingswood Home for Children.  

Contact Dan Gelacek 419-438-1371 or William Bailey 423-312-0551 

May 19: 3rd Annual Heritage Christian Academy Open Car Show: 8AM – 3PM C.W.Gose New Tazwell City Park 

May 19: HCCC Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

May 19: Sundown on Depot, 10am to 4pm Depot Street Greeneville TN Reg $10, Dash plaque to 1st 200 cars.  Charity 

Event Proceeds to Benefit Holston Home 

May 21:  Hamblen County Car Club Fundraiser Car Show, 5-9PM Freddy’s Steakhouse Morristown  Proceeds to benefit 

American Patriots Pastime  

May 26: HCCC Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00  

June 2:  HCCC Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

June 2: Witt Baptist Church Annual Spring Festival 10AM - ? Witt Baptist Church Car & Tractor Show Live Band, Games, 

Door Prizes and more. 

June 2: 6th Annual Sharon Parrott Memorial Car Show 10AM -3PM Mount Harmony Baptist Church 6500 Strawberry Plains 

Pike Knoxville:  Entry Fee $20 

June 19: Car club meeting at Golden Corral, 6:00 for eatin and & 7:00 for meetin. 

 

New Members 
Franklin James & Bert Dean Hicks 

58 Chevy Impala 

03 Corvette 

Robert & Laura Zinkand 

1950 Ford Rat Rod Truck 

1949 Chevy Truck 

1972 Chevy Truck 



SPONSORS: 

Andrews Construction Company - Talbott TN (423-581-1604) 

Colboch Harley Davidson - Morristown, TN (423-586-5343)  

Jerrys Auto & Speed Parts – Morristown TN (423-581-5010 

Mold Tox – Bean Station, TN (855-776-5671) 

Quality Suites – Morristown, TN (423-585-5671) 

Stezler-Bales Funeral Home – Morristown TN (423-586-5451) 

Vietnam Veterans of America Chapter 1073 – Morristown, TN 

State Farm Insurance – Morristown, TN (423-581-1501) 

Porters Tire Service – Morristown, TN (423-389-8270) 

MD Pharmacy – Morristown TN (423-289-1111) 

Knox Custom Chrome – Knoxville, TN (865-546-3144) 

Wayne’s Auto Trim – Morristown, TN (423-581-1419) 

TVA Employees Credit Union = Morristown, TN (423-581-0981) 

Short Dawg Towing – Morristown, TN (423-581-5581) 

Morristown Tire Service – Morristown, TN (423-587-0355) 

Kramer Jewelry – Morristown, TN (423-587-0355) 

Kings Collision – Morristown, TN (423-307-5333) 

A-1 Equipment Rentals – Morristown, TN (423-581-1417)  

B K Graphics – Talbott, TN (423-587-2285) 

Cumberland Glass LLC – Morristown, TN (423-587-2285) 

Griffith Tax Service – Morristown, TN (423-317-9990) 

Hookers and Hunters Campground – Morristown, TN (423-581-7915) 

Anderson Insurance Agency – Knoxville, Tn (865-777-2324) 

Citizens Tribune – Morristown, TN (423-581-5630) 

David Britton Appraisal – Morristown TN (423-587-6930) 

Gutters and More – Morristown, TN (423-587-2187) 

Yates Agency, Nationwide Insurance & Hagerty – Kingsport, TN (423-247-1123) 

NSANE Hot Rodz- White Pine, TN (865-761-0460) 

Davis Hose & Supply Co, Greenville, TN (423-638-1357) 

Classic Act Restoration & Machine Co.  

Golden Corral Morristown, 423-318-1024 

Doug’s Hoses,  

 



Hamblen county car club members featured this month: 

 

 

John Zieba  

2004 Cadillac CTS 

 

 

 

 

 

Ken and Jean Mallott 

2002 Corvette      >> 

 

 

 

 

LeRoy Self 

<< 55 Chevrolet Bel Air 

 

 

 

 

Michael Hurley 

68 Ford Mustang >> 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Dick and Evie Valentine 

3877 Dan Drive 

Morristown, TN 37814 


